EXHIBIT B

OPTOMETRIC EDUCATION

Excerpt Concerning Optometric Bducation frem Minutes of June 9, 1976,
Maeting of the Health Educstion Authoricy

"gaction IIL. Report of the Task Force on Optcoetrie Education

"Mr. Davenport prassnted a repoct (attached as Exhibit A) on the meeting
of the Task Force on Optometric Education held in Greenville on May 20. As
background information, he explained that as a vesult of a well-docunmented
study of optometric manpowsr needs in the Seutharn Region, thes Southern
Repicnal Education Board had proposed a regionzl school of optometry to serve -
Ceorgia, North Carolina, and South Carclina. & policy statement concerning
the formulatfion of the school had baen prepared by scaff representatives of
the higher education agencies from the three states in consultation with
representatives of the optometric assoeiations. Tha policy statement was sub-
sequently adopted by SREE and transmitted officially to the ehief exacutive
pfficaers of higher education in the three states with the request that
rasponsas to the following questions be submitted ia writlng to SRER: Does
vour state wish to parcicipate in the tri-state regional school of optometry
znd does vour state wish to be considersd as the host state in keeping with
the guidelines outlined by the Policy Statement?

"The Task Forece, at its May 20 méeting, adopted the following statements
as recomoendations to the Health Education Authority for transmittal to the
Commission on Higher Educatisn in time for its masting on July g&: (1) that
gouth Carolina should daclare an interast in participating im the tri-stace
regional school of optometry proposed by the Southern Regional Education
Board, and (2) that South Carelina should proeclaim a desire to serve as the
host state. Mr, Davenport also reported that the Task Force had favored the
Medical University of South Carolinz as the logical site for the proposed
scheel, in accordance with the SRER recommendation that the school be located
within a major academic health center; the Task Forca, however, did not see
that location as the sxclusive possibility.

“The Cormission has requasted the Medical Unilversity to declare its
present degree of interest in establishing a school of optometry. A letter
tias heen forvarded to the Commission by President Enisely stating that MUSC
wished to be considerad as the host institution for the tri-state school of
optozetry. Dr. Knisely commented that the Chairman of the Ophthalmology
Department was very supportive of optometry. He explained that HEA was not
being asked today to endorse MUSC as the proposed site because this guestion
would require further study by the Task Force. Tha Commission wanted to be
assured of the interest of at least one institution within South Carolina in
hosting the schogl before replying te SREB. It was moved (Mr. Davenporc)
and seconded {Dr. Donald} and vnanimously woted that the recormendations of
the Task Force be adepted.”
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